

Lutheran Center for Religious Liberty 314 3rd St. NE Washington D.C. 20002

Dear Christian friends,

As an advocacy organization for the sake of the protection of the public voice of our Church, we've been speaking the "Equality Act" legislation and its effects on the Church since before the election (see our Liberty Alerts at LCRLfreedom.org). Here also are a few documents that will summarize the nefarious effects of a piece of legislation (H.R. 5) that is misnamed, "The Equality Act." It should help you be informed so that you can make your voice known to those who are elected to represent you.

(see the Heritage Foundation - Click here...)

(see also - concernedwomen.org - Click here...)

We've been warning the Church about this for over a year. We talked about "voting platforms not people" this past election. And, we talked about Christians at least voting to protect the Church this past election. Many did not. I have worked with the ADF (Alliance Defending Freedom) people who defend the Church in various litigations like those which will come with the "Equality Act." I asked their lead litigator in a meeting that the LCRL had with ADF with all of our District Presidents before the election.....I asked him, about the implication of our vote, and if the religious liberty platform loses, what will be the result. He said, vote NOW to protect your liberty, or after the election, each congregation will probably need to have a lawyer on retainer. This past election was a "religious liberty election" and that protection sadly lost. Most probably didn't know that they were voting to make the Church's teachings illegal, but that will be the result unless the democratic platform changes between now and the final vote in the Senate. (Pro-life protections are also being completely undermined by this and other legislation as we speak...as well as the Presidents efforts via executive order)

A fellow pastor stated the concerns this way:

- The Equality Act designates schools, churches, and healthcare organizations as "public accommodations" such that they would be forced to accept the government's beliefs and mandates about sexual orientation and gender identity.
- The Equality Act will legislate that the biology/anatomy of student athletes can not restrict which team they participate in or which dressing room they use (likewise with homeless shelters and prisons)
- The Equality Act will encourage or mandate schools to instruct very young children that they can choose to be a boy or a girl (or neither or both) and that their anatomical sexual organs are irrelevant to their sexual identity.
- The Equality Act will use the force of law across our nation to strip Christian and other religious ministries of their right to only hire people of shared faith and values.
- The Equality Act will deprive health workers of their rights of conscience, forcing doctors and medical professionals to engage in gender transition treatments and

surgery.

• The Equality Act will be a tool used by the government to deny or threaten accreditation to religious colleges and universities if they do not comply with these new gender mores.

Here are more pertinent resources for the so-called Equality Act. These should give each person the necessary information to inform them as they make their voice known to their leaders in the Congress and the Senate.

- Charlotte Lozier Institute backgrounder: <u>The "Equality Act": Threatening Life and Equality</u>
- Concerned Women for America Fact Sheet: <u>How Gender Identity Policies Hurt the</u> <u>Progress of Women and Girls</u>
- Concerned Women for America Fact Sheet: The Inequality of the "Equality Act"
- Family Research Council Backgrounder: The Inequality of the "Equality Act"
- The Heritage Foundation Explainer: <u>The Equality Act: How Could Sexual</u> Orientation and Gender Identity (SOGI) Laws Affect You?
- The Heritage Foundation Commentary: 4 Ways the Equality Act Would Harm Children
- United States Conference of Catholic Bishops Fact Sheet: <u>Questions and Answers</u> About the Equality Act of 2019
- United States Conference of Catholic Bishops webpage: <u>Truth About the Equality</u> Act

Pray about this, get informed, make your voice known to your elected officials individually and as a Church. For Christians and the Christian Church, politically this is a religious liberty issue. We are not the people "forcing" our morality on anyone. And yet, we are being told that we cannot have a biblical, moral view of these things that contradicts the spirit of the age. The Equality Act will make our view in the public arena punishable by law. For more information on this see our Liberty Alerts on our website LCRL Facebook page for various posts on the matter....but the docs I give you now, should be helpful. While our voice compared to others is small, we are seeking to be as clear, as concise, and as helpful as we can be.

God's peace in the storm,

An Angry All

Dr. Gregory P. Seltz, PhD

Executive Director, LCRL

Speaker Emeritus, The Lutheran Hour